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AHRI Annual Meeting

10 September 2013

14:00 – 17:00

Venue: Senate House, University of London, London, UK

MINUTES of AHRI Annual Meeting Part II (for AHRI members and prospective members) 

Present:

· Central European University, Budapest

· Centre for the Study if Human Rights Law, University of Strathclyde

· Crucible Centre for Human Rights Research, University of Roehampton

· Czech Centre for Human Rights and Democratization

· Danish Institute for Human Rights

· Human Rights & Social Justice Research Institute,  London Metropolitan University

· Human Rights Centre of the University of Padua

· Human Rights Centre, Ghent University

· Human Rights Institute, University of Iceland

· Human Rights Law Centre, University of Nottingham

· Institute for Human Rights, Åbo Akademi University, Finland

· Centre for Global Governance Studies, KU Leuven
· Ludwig Boltzmann Institute of Human Rights (BIM), Vienna.

· Netherlands Institute of Human Rights (SIM), Utrecht University

· Newcastle University

· Norwegian Centre for Human Rights

· Pedro Arrupe Human Rights Institute, University of Deusto, Bilbao

· Poznan Human Rights Centre

· Queen’s University, Belfast

· Riga Graduate School of Law

· UNESCO Chair in Human Rights, University of Luxembourg

· European Training- and Research Centre for Human Rights and Democracy, Graz,

· University College Dublin, Human Rights Network + School of Law

· University of Zürich, Competence Center for Human Rights

Opening of the meeting by Margot Salmon, vice chair.

Following the wish of the present chair, Jonas Christoffersen, to hand over the chair to Thomas Gammeltoft-Hansen, research director of the Danish Institute of Human Rights, and with the support of the Executive Committee, Margot Salmon presented the proposed change to the Assembly. The assembly elected by consensus Thomas Gammeltoft-Hansen as new chair for the remaining of the present election period. Thomas Gammeltoft-Hansen expressed his gratitude to the assembly and his strong commitment to AHRI and its further development.

Thomas Gammeltoft-Hansen chaired the remainder of the meeting. 

1.Approval of agenda 

Approved.

2. Approval of minutes from the last meeting held in Vienna 2012
Approved
3. Membership applications and presentations
Seven Institutions had applied for membership. The following new members were admitted for membership:
· The Human Rights Program of the Legal Studies Department,  Central European University 

· Centre for the Study of Human Rights Law,  the University of Strathclyde 

· Human Rights Implementation Centre, The University of Bristol

· Centre for Human Rights, Ghent University 

· Leuven Centre for Global Governance Studies,  University of Leuven

Further information were requested from two other applicant institutions, the representatives of which were not present at the meeting to provide the information.
It was agreed that the expansion of AHRI and the growing number of applicants require a more elaborate application procedure than hitherto. The chair and the Secretariat will make a proposal for a new procedure, to be discussed at a future Committee Meeting. 

4. Size of the Executive Committee for the remaining term (September 2014)
The decision was made to retain the present number for the duration of the term in order to maintain a strong Committee with a broad regional composition.

5. Future developments

Thomas Gammeltoft-Hansen launched a proposal, supported by the Executive Committee, that the AHRI Annual Conference be transformed into an annual or biannual event, which like other disciplines’ professional research associations, becomes an international platform for the presentation of cutting-edge research carried out within the field of human rights research, and where, in addition, PhD students and young scholars can present their work. The Assembly discussed the proposal together with the multi-funding financial sources supporting the AHRI network, which this proposal may facilitate. The Assembly decided that AHRI press forward with the proposed vision. 
It was decided to work towards a more developed and interactive AHRI website.

The financial challenges of AHRI was discussed and the proposal to introduce a membership fee of 150 Euros per institution annually was approved by consensus. 
It was decided to hold the next conference in Copenhagen in September 2014, and hereafter probably at a biannual basis. An ad hoc Programme Committee (composed by AHRI members and the host institution), mandated to organise the conference together with the hosting institution, will be established 

6. Any other business

7. Concluding remarks and time and place for the next AHRI meeting.
A number of participants expressed their great appreciation of the London conference 2013, vis-à-vis the content, the workshops and panels, and the organisation. The assembly expressed its gratitude to the Human Rights Consortium, School of Advanced Study, University of London, and in particular Corinne Lennox, Chloë Pieters, and Helle Abelvik-Lawson,  for organising and hosting a very successful conference.
The Annual Assembly Meeting 2014 was scheduled to take place in in Copenhagen in September 2014 in connection with the conference (the date to be finally decided). 
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